## International Brotherhood of Magicians RING NO. SIX



## Delaware Valley Conjurers Club

## Newsletter



AUGUST 1992

Notice is hereby given that the next stated meeting of the Delaware Valley Conjurers Club will be held on Monday, August 10, 1992, at 6:00 post meridiem. This will be our little experiment in fine dining. We will meet at the above appointed time at the Szechuan Royal restaurant, which is just down the street from the church. The intent here is to get together for dinner, perhaps do some table magic for ourselves (and maybe the other patrons?), and generally have a good time. If we overstay our welcome at the restaurant, we will retire to the church for whatever else we may want to do. As with our regularly scheduled meetings, guests are more than welcome (what IS more than welcome? Welcomer?). If you plan on coming for dinner, it might not be a bad idea to give Prez Kelly a call (215.259.5737) so he can reserve a big enough table. P.S. The club, while solvent, is not flush enough to treat you all to dinner - bring enough money for at least an egg roll.

Reminder (last time): The MAES 50th Annual Convention will be in Carlisle, PA over Labor Day weekend, September 4 & 5. Registration is \$60, and rates at The Embers Convention Center are about \$50 a room. Booked so far are Robert Baxt, Dan Garrett, Steve Beam, Tom Craven, and a host of others. Contact Pierre Fontaine, 127 York Street, Gettysburg, PA, 17325 for more info.

Patron of the arts that I am, I finally got to see The Phantom of the Opera at the Forrest Theatre. While I'm sure most of you are aware that it is a tremendously successful show, how many of you know that a good deal of magic went on in the production? Since the show is no longer here, I don't think I'll be giving anything away by telling you what went on - flash guns, a little Black Art, a clever disappearance/reappearance of the Phantom, and the finale has the Phantom escape by means of a DeKolta Chair. For you miser-types out there, just read this paragraph a couple of times while playing the soundtrack and save yourself \$60 a ticket.

Not much else to report - the summer always seems to be slow.

Next Month: September. I can't find my agenda, so Dave will tell you.